Parsonage Rental Meeting

Meeting Date: 11/28/2022     Time: 6:30     Held At: Zoom

Members Present: Bruce, Tina, Joanne, Cindy, Tracey, Julie, Bob…….Tom was brought in after the discussion since Tom requested to rent the Parsonage. 

Members Absent: Elaine, Nicole

After discussion, it was determined:

Rent will be $800 a month, due on the first of the month. This contract will be good for 2 years, December 1, 2022 through November 30, 2024.  If we need him to vacate, we will give him a 30 day notice. 

Tom will be responsible to mow the lawn at the Parsonage and between the Parsonage and the Church. He will also be responsible for removing snow on the Parsonage stairs, walkway and driveway. The Church will be responsible to have the Church parking lot plowed.  It is up to Tom to decide if he wants to mow the Church lawn and shovel the Church walkway and steps. 

Tom will be responsible for paying the Parsonage utilities. He can choose if he wants to add the amount of the utility bill to his rent or pay the bill on his own. 

Tom will be responsible for the rubbish removal at the Parsonage. The Church will be responsible for the rubbish removal at the Church. 

There will be no limit as to the number of visitors Tom may have. 

The Church owns the refrigerator, dishwasher and stove. 

There is an old washer and dryer in the Parsonage basement, which may no longer be able to be used. If Tom wants the Church to repair/replace the washer and dryer, his rent will increase to $850 a month. If he wants to get his own washer and dryer,  the rent will remain $800 and he will be responsible for their maintenance.

Pets will be allowed, however, Tom will be responsible for any damage they may cause. 

We encourage no smoking inside the Parsonage. If smoking is done inside, Tom will be responsible for having everything cleaned when he moves out. 

The following items need attention. It was agreed Tom can have the work done and submit the bill to the Church:

* The chimney needs to be cleaned

* The bathroom ceiling on the second floor needs to be fixed

* The window in the basement is broken

* The steps are rotting and not attached to the house. Adam’s Roofing should be called to have them fixed.

* The Parsonage furnace will be cleaned at the same time the Church furnace is cleaned.

Tom joined the meeting and was agreeable to the above. A contract will be put in writing for signatures. 

We then discussed hosting a Celebration of Life for a long-time member.

We want to remind the congregation that the money for flowers will be due December 5. 

Tracey spoke to Reverend Kathy who requested to keep her payment for services for 2023 as we have it in 2022. 

The sign in front of the Church should reflect the information about the Celebration of Life and our Christmas Eve service. 

We should take up a collection to give Reverend Kathy a gift card to a nice restaurant for Christmas.  

The meeting ended at 7:45 pm.

Respectfully Submitted,

Joanne Boel, Secretary

